Information from Sheffield City Council, October 1st 2021

The COVID-19 vaccination national booking service is now open for all frontline health and social care staff to book a booster vaccine appointment through self-referral. This includes Personal Care Assistants. 
 
From 24 September, Health and Social Care Worker (HSCW) staff will be able to book their appointment online here or by ringing 119. 
 
As part of the booking process, you will need to self-declare you are a frontline health or social care worker. 
 
HSCW will only be vaccinated if official proof is presented. Whilst this guidance is aimed at National Booking Service bookings, the ID requirements also apply to individuals who are vaccinated via local booking services or walk-in clinics.
 
Workers will need to bring one of the follow ID to their vaccination appointment:
 
· A workplace photo ID,
· A recent letter from their employer (last 3 months), or
· A recent payslip which shows their employer (last 3 months).

If you are a Personal Care Assistant and you need help or a proof of employment letter you can access a template from the Council by emailing directpayments@disabilitysheffield.org.uk or phoning 0114 2536750
 
Please note that you can only book an appointment for a booster dose if it's been at least 6 months (180 days) since your 2nd dose of the vaccine. 
 
Frontline social care workers, 
This means you currently work in a care home for older or working age adults or you provide face-to-face care or support to individuals at higher risk from COVID-19 (adults or children who are clinically extremely vulnerable or those over the age of 16 who are clinically vulnerable to COVID-19). 
For example:
· you are employed to provide personal care or work in any support roles (cook, housekeeping, cleaning, maintenance) including as a volunteer, in a residential care home
· you are a registered professional in social care (such as a social worker, therapist or nurse)
· you work providing care for people in their homes or in community services such as home care, supported living, shared lives, extra care and day care services, or you are employed as a personal care assistant
The following, however, are currently not eligible:
· Social care workers working with children who are not at high risk from COVID-19, for example in early years education as a childminder or nursery nurse or with vulnerable children (SEND or Looked After Children) who are not clinically vulnerable to COVID-19
· Administrative staff who do not have any direct contact with clients and who work in settings other than care homes
· People who are unpaid carers and those providing home help, such as shopping or cleaning

